GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

8th December 2016, 1pm
Held at

Castle Bytham Surgery

MINUTES
Present:

Dr Rito Ray (Chair) (RR)



Gill Stafford (GS)



Malcolm Brown (MB)









Brian Bothamley (BB)



Cilla Bothamley (CB)



Victoria Wilson (VW)



Peter Cox (PC)
David Walker (DW)

Maureen Walker (MW)

Vicky Dennis (VD)

Dr Mayowa Oluwatosin – Registrar (Dr Mayo)
Minute Taker:              Michelle Rees 

Apologies:

Celia Proctor
Virtual Members:
Diana White




James Close

	
	ACTION

	The meeting started with Introductions from everyone.
 Minutes from Previous Meeting
These were thought to be a true record.

	Passed by all.

	 Matters arising
· GS said that the 24hr blood pressure monitor should now be in a more stable condition.  Nurse Lynda had done a fix on the monitor and therefore the leads should not be as fragile.
· VD said she had read the CQC report and it appeared from the patients’ point of view that patients were happy with the service.  However, it seemed like admin areas were the concern for CQC.

DR Ray explained how the CQC have reviewed the practice and confirmed that there had been feedback on both sides and changes were made accordingly.  Some issues were raised with NHS England for clarification.

Dr Ray also explained why the Greetham Box was stopped, which was with immediate effect on the day of the visit.

GS reiterated the positivity that was given by the patients.

VW asked if the CQC were coming back.

GS responded with, most probably for all those with the status ‘improvement measures’.

Dr Ray said that appeals to the CQC will now go to someone different and not the same person initially involved.

MW asked if the CQC discussed the report prior to them leaving.

Dr Ray said no, but changes were made on the day as requested before they left.

· VD explained how she and some friends needed the use of the defib at Castle Bytham but the code would not work on two occasions.

Dr Ray confirmed that the defib is checked on a regular basis and accessed with the code that the practice has.


	

	Questions raised by Mr & Mrs Bothamley

Dr Ray said he would answer the questions to the best of his knowledge, but noted that Grantham Hospital is secondary Care, which is different to GP lead surgeries.
1. Has Grantham Hospital got an EAU anymore?

A: Yes, we can still refer in the daytime.

2. What operations do Grantham do now?

A: Not acute, only planned procedures – no critical care.

3. Has Grantham Hospital any patients that sleep there – if so, how many?

A: Yes, only for EAU patients, low grade problems.

4. Should someone need to have their appendix removed can Grantham Hospital do it?

A: No, no surgical care.

5. When is A&E going to open up again full time?

A: Unsure, cannot answer.

6. When is the new Doctor at this surgery arriving?

A: Today, Dr Mayo’s (present) first day in GP environment.
     Dr Mayo confirmed that he will be with the surgery for four         months from today, and then he will have a gap, and return for one year whilst training.

7. What was learnt from the meeting in the evening at Grantham Hospital on the 21st November 2016 meeting?

8. What other drugs will be being removed from the Dr’s in future like paracetamol, co-codamol that we will have to go and buy in Grantham?

A: Some clinical commissioning areas did some research and at the prescribing meeting last week it was clarified that this would be for simple acute pain, not for someone who needs large quantities – please note this is still undecided.


	MR to gain feedback.

	Update from Dr Ray
Dr Ray gave an update on Grantham Hospital in general.  He explained that A&E doesn’t function like other A&E’s that deal with Trauma. A trial did take place during 6.30pm – 8am and only 2 people at the most attended.

The hospital is trying to rebrand as a Minor Injuries Unit.  

Dr Ray also explained that depending on the illness, patients are subject to travelling to the appropriate hospital that can deal with that particular issue.  So, if it was a heart problem you would not go to Grantham anyway.


	

	AOB
VD asked how long Corby Glen has been shut on Friday afternoons.

GS replied for the last twenty years.
VD suggested that the surgery make use of the advertising leaflets, etc., that go to the surrounding villages and give patients more information that will help the surgery long term. 

For example; 

· ‘please let your surgery know if you cannot make your appointment’

· ‘don’t ask for what you don’t need’

· Closure dates and times for staff meetings, etc. 

· Unwanted magazines for the surgery.

GS said maybe the surgery could go back to generating a newsletter and this to be slotted into the delivery of newsletters, etc.

Villages as follows:

Link at Corby Glen

Castle Bytham

Colsterworth

Carlby

Ryhall

Essendine

Dr Ray said that patients who had not turned up for appointments did receive a letter but then some patients got upset because there was a cross over in time as some patients had phoned in to apologise but still received the letter.

MB said when he collected his prescription from Castle Bytham there was no change, so he had to come back to the surgery with the correct amount.  He thought it was strange that the surgery did not have change.

GS said there are problems with having enough change for patients who pay in cash.

PC asked why the surgery has to close at 12.30 on some occasions.

GS explained this was for the staff meetings which are done during the staff lunch hour.
BB questioned staff working during lunch and wanted to raise this due to his personal work experience.


	GS to investigate
GS to supply sufficient change.

	Next meeting date: Tuesday, 14th March 2017 @ 1pm at Corby Glen Surgery.
All other dates for 2017

Thursday, 15th June 2017 – Castle Bytham

Tuesday, 5th September 2017 – Corby Glen

Thursday, 14th December 2017 – Castle Bytham
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